

Alaska Incident Commander Conference Call Agenda

1-877-774-9842 / 9077863985#

Date: July 6, 2019

Note taker: Ann Renninger

AMAC/GACC Coordinator: Greeting and Roll call

AICC: National and Alaska Situation Update

IC report out: Called in order of Priority

Agenda/Incident Commander Discussion Points: **Summarize the following in 4 min or less:**

- Fire Size / % contained / # of people / Cost to date
- Significant changes since the last 209
- BRIEF fire synopsis /Critical Incident Information (use Directional vs DIVS's)
- Political Issues / Community Meetings
- Closures / Evacuations / Public Safety Issues
- Major Safety Concerns / Injuries / Accidents
- Critical Resource Needs
- Resources Available to Reassign/Share/Demob

Final closing information:

Confirmation of next call:

AICC Report and Fire Updates by Incident

AICC Report	<p>PL4 Light initial attack yesterday 5 new fires for 40 acres T2 team prepositioned and NIMO team on order, not yet filled for Boundary River 4 air tankers on today 4 water scooper, 2 for state only 2 for air attack and 4 ASM for lead planes 8 fire bosses 3 loads SMKJ's 3 ATGS</p>
1 Fire: 319 Shovel Creek IC: Rob Allen	<p>10,808 acres 12% contained \$9.4M 174 homes level 1, Ready 180 homes Level 2, Set 52 homes Level 3, Go No changes in 209 Increased activity picked up on perimeter Burning section 3 from Martin subdivision back west up towards Murphy Dome, using Murphy Creek to break that off Burn ops went well, most completed Initiated swing shift for the firing module, worked from 10-2 Evaluate today on burning unit West flank: to Chatanika, crews still going direct on NW corner with helicopters helping them out</p>

	<p>Fire activity starting to pick up</p> <p>Structure protection in place or being set up along Chatanika River both east and west areas</p> <p>All containment lines are in, working on holding and improving them from Chatanika up to McCloud and on old Murphy Dome Rd back to where we started burning yesterday</p> <p>Structure protection in all subdivisions are in place</p> <p>Vancouver (upgraded to Level 2) got some heavy evaluations, crews will be in today to do more evaluations</p> <p>Community meeting last night went well</p> <p>One injury w/ear infection</p> <p>Critical resource needs are on 209</p> <p>Major Safety Concern: change in weather and ensure we can replace crews as they time out</p>
<p>2</p> <p>Fire: 181 Swan Lake</p> <p>IC: Bryan Gails</p>	<p>92,657 acres</p> <p>510 personnel</p> <p>No changes to 209</p> <p>Continued fire growth up Chicklagoon up to Mystery Creek</p> <p>Fair amount fire growth in SE corner w/backing and continue to roll out down to Sterling highway near Gene Lake</p> <p>Refocus attention to 2nd objective, which is community protection and infrastructure protection along that Sterling Hwy corridor</p> <p>Emphasis push to prioritize resources out on that SE corner</p> <p>From N side, continued protection, keeping from going back to west</p> <p>E flank up on forest, fire continues to burn up those drainages so we have folks going up the Resurrection Trail to prep the 10 historic cabin sites on forest</p> <p>On SE corner, our priority area, have 2 line construction opportunities: along Skyline trail the other along the power lines running across highway around mile marker 62.</p> <p>SW corner in Sterling area: continued mop up at 2017 east fork fire, keeps wanting to reburn, another 24-48 hours</p> <p>West flank w/moose 10 area, patrolled and crew in with point protection establish</p> <p>Political concerns: prolonged smoke management</p> <p>No change to closures</p> <p>Safety concerns: travel along Sterling hwy corridor, weather with heat conditions and abnormal heat</p> <p>Critical resource needs: add'l T1 hand crew, 2 more T2IA, one strike team, Engine T6, one Ops Chief and a T1 helicopter in addition to what we have</p> <p>Community meeting went well, 250 folks to share their opinion and share frustrations</p>
<p>3</p> <p>Fire: 429 Montana Creek</p> <p>IC: Bentwood Reid</p>	<p>300 acres</p> <p>10% contained</p> <p>110 personnel</p> <p>No changes to evac</p>

	<p>Demob's 8 SMKJ's, enroute to Palmer</p> <p>N part of fire, completed hoseline and dozer line and beginning mop up ops</p> <p>Southern flank of fire, White Mountain in, expect to complete hoseline and dozer line today</p> <p>All structures prepped</p> <p>Had IA last night in fire area just north of structure fire in our evacuation area, J-Bear and Operations w/some other folks responded, minimal spread to wildland</p> <p>2 green injuries: foot issue and strained back</p> <p>Critical needs: 3 vehicles for line overhead that don't have wheels, will put in order today for another T2 Crew and still looking for critical fill on Planning Sec Chief</p> <p>west Lake Water Tender heading home last night, hit a moose on hwy, totaled vehicle, no injuries to personnel, will get more details</p>
<p>4</p> <p>Fire: 362 Boundary River</p> <p>IC: Phillips/Miller (t)</p>	<p>14,000 acres</p> <p>0% contained</p> <p>\$2M</p> <p>Lucky Peak rappellers along with Kalskag along Murphy's Corner and start building handline</p> <p>1600: spot on line, gained 28-30 acres, used a couple scoopers and air attack in for assistance</p> <p>Finishing up structure prep and allotment prep</p> <p>Anticipate to place an order for scoopers to support that line construction operation</p> <p>Northway RAWS was showing RH of 18% so significantly lower than forecasted</p> <p>Yellow medical: heat related illness (headed out to line this am)</p> <p>Finalized evacuation plan for Northway</p>
<p>5</p> <p>Fire: 324 Hess Creek</p> <p>IC: Thaler/Geissinger (t)</p>	<p>4,218 acres</p> <p>0% contained</p> <p>70 personnel</p> <p>\$550K</p> <p>Burns Fire Use module arrive yesterday</p> <p>Active fire yesterday</p> <p>Initiated some burning operations around Livengood, expect to continue today</p> <p>Expecting winds out of the north that could push fire down towards Livengood</p> <p>Structures prepped</p> <p>Exploring PSE operations today, looking for PSAP machine to come in</p> <p>No current closures or warnings</p> <p>No critical needs</p>
<p>6</p> <p>Fire: 255 Caribou</p> <p>IC:</p>	<p>Still mopping up 300 feet in</p> <p>May go to T4IC by Monday</p>

<p>7 Fire: 391 98 creek IC: Ricky</p>	<p>No change in size 30% contained \$1.6M 133 personnel Reached 100% for spots on east flank Approaching 1 chain in our weak perimeter areas and areas of concern today in the Jack Straw Demob'ing Los Padres East wind through Monday, RH is 25-28 Late 1900 recon yesterday was only fire Working with local district on glide path No critical needs</p>
<p>8 Fire: 436 Tulsona Creek IC:</p>	<p>35-40 acres Working on hose around it Continuous black spruce and resistant to control Aviation assets did good holding it Critical needs: need crews in there Evaluating ordering black hawks based on timing of crews arriving Ordered 1 T1 crew, one T2 crew and add'l ordered one T2 IA crew from prepo</p>
<p>9 Fires: 323 Nugget IC: Cato</p>	<p>Showed increased activity along North and East flank, will burn off a good area of that unburned area to the NE on Chena River Expect extreme fire behavior throughout the day Supporting the Shovel fire with one engine today and helicopter support from the Caribou fire</p>
<p>10 Fires: 409 Rainbow Lake 2 IC: Goyette</p>	<p>Saw activity last night on fire back in north end, had decent movement to east and south Looking at air support to keep it from going north, depending on air support and weather we are a week out from getting a team in place</p>
<p>Other topics:</p>	
<p>Date/Time of Next Call:</p>	<p>July 7, 2019</p>